

2019 -2020 BOARD OF DIRECTORS ppp-board@pinonpool.com

PresidentLeilani Christensen

Vice-President Robert Mincey

Treasurer

Secretary

Public RelationsMichelle Mazanec

Personnel

Membership Michelle Mazanec

Volunteer Coordinator

Special Events Coordinator Jennifer McRoberts

Non-Board Member:
Facility Maintenance
And Certified Pool Operators
Rod Christensen
Terry Rust

Join the Board: Visit ppp-board@pinonpool.com

2020 POOL SEASON: May 30-September 7, 2020

PPPA FALL 2019 NEWSLETTER

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear Pinon Park Pool Association Members.

Thank you for the great 2019 pool season, we had 104 members! Also, thanks for helping at the End of Season Work Day. The pool equipment was stored in the garage and change rooms, pool toys stored, refrigerators/freezer cleaned out and winter cover installed. Special thanks to Board Members and Terry Rust (CPO) for coordinating the Work Day tasks. The CPO's finished winterizing the pump room, water pipes, sinks and toilets, and will maintain the chlorine level during the winter months.

I would like to thank Neil Stoddard for chairing the Annual Meeting in my absence. The Annual Meeting for September 7, 2019 minutes are attached. Neil and Martin Schauer completed their terms and stepped off the Board. Thanks guys for serving during a financially and mechanically difficult time on the Board, you served well! Eric Nelson also stepped off the Board after a one year term, doing a great job as Treasurer. Two new Board members were elected, Janice Lovato and Jennifer McRoberts. Unfortunately, Janice ended up resigning a month later, and then Esther Brunette resigned as Secretary and Membership Chairman. So as you can see in the side panel, we are in **need of more Board Members ASAP!** If you are interested in serving, please contact the Board of Directors at ppp-board@pinonpool.com.

The current Board of Directors has finalized the schedule for 2020 Swimming Season, and the updated documents are on the website, www.pinonpool.com. The membership fee will remain the same for one more year, but the Volunteer Work fee was increased to \$100, because we need more help with up-keep at the pool. If you divide the family membership fee by the fourteen weeks that the pool is open, the cost ranges from \$21/week to \$32/week., a pretty cheap source of family entertainment! Consider purchasing your 2020 PPP pool membership early, pay in installments or utilize our payment plan, to avoid a full payment all at once. Need an idea for a Christmas present? Why not purchase a pool membership for your family! The 2020 forms are on the PPP website. Make sure you turn in all the forms! Tell your friends and neighbors about PPP, and invite them to join! The best form of advertising is by word of mouth!!!

The Board is in the process of hiring Staff for the 2020 Swimming Season, all positions are available, i.e. Manager, Assistant Manager, Lifeguards and Basketroom Attendants. The employment application and job descriptions are on the website. If an applicant is sixteen years or younger, they will need to apply for a Work Permit from New Mexico Department of Workforce Solutions, in order to work at PPP 2020. This document is available through Los Alamos Public Schools or NMDWS Student Labor Section at 1596 Pacheco Street; Santa Fe, NM 87505.

Thanks for choosing Pinon Park Pool for a summer of family enjoyment!

Sincerely, Leilani Christensen, PPPA Board of Directors, President